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Statement From Gov. Nikki Haley On Sheriff Herman Young

COLUMBIA, S.C. - Governor Nikki Haley today issued the following statement in response to Sheriff
Herman Young resigning from his position as Fairfield County Sheriff:

"Not only has Sheriff Young been an amazing public servant for 22 years but he is also a dear friend. We
are proud to celebrate his wonderful years of service. He is moving on from this post the same way he led
the community of Fairfield County, with strength and grace. Michael and |, along with everyone in South
Carolina, owe him a debt of gratitude.”
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